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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 818-A

COMMITTEE: Civil Rights

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the provision of attorney’s fees under the city human rights law.
	SPONSORS: Council Members Mealy, Lander, Johnson, King, Mendez, Rosenthal, and Menchaca



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 818-A would amend the New York City Human Rights Law to give the New York City Commission on Human Rights the authority to award attorney’s fees, including expert fees, for a prevailing complainant in a matter brought before the Commission. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]This bill would also direct courts to include expert fees in the award of attorney’s fees for a prevailing party. 
If the hourly rate of an attorney for a prevailing plaintiff in court or complainant before the Commission is factored into the calculation of an attorney’s fee award, this bill would require courts and the Commission to apply the hourly market-rate fee charged by attorneys of similar skill and experience practicing in New York County, which customarily has the highest attorney rates in New York City.  

EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2017
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY16
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	
Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.  However, the Commission has indicated that it would need additional budgetary resources to implement Proposed Intro. 818-A. This would consist of hiring two additional staff members, one for the Law Enforcement Bureau with an annual salary between $65,000 and $72,000 and one for the General Counsel’s Office with an annual salary between $115,000 and $125,000. Nonetheless, the Finance Division estimates that the Commission has sufficient resources available to meet mandates of Proposed Intro. No. 818-A because it currently has a budgeted headcount of 121 positions, but 36 positions are unfilled.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: NA

SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  Finance Division
                                            	
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Eisha Wright, Unit Head, Finance Division
	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director, Finance Division
				Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division
				Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, Finance Division
				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  Intro. No. 818 was introduced by the Council on June 10, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Civil Rights. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on December 9, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 818-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on March 8, 2016. Upon successful vote of the Committee, Proposed Intro. 818-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 9, 2016.

DATE PREPARED: March 8, 2016 
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